Reporting Natural Gas for Leased Office Spaces 

Organizations that lease buildings or office space that is not separately metered for natural gas use are not required to report natural gas use. No member of the California Registry should report estimated direct emissions. All publicly reported direct emissions should be based on directly-measured data sources.

You may, however, choose to report estimated natural gas use as optional data. Some categories of emissions where the California Registry does not provide protocols are not considered verifiable, but you may elect to include relevant information as an optional source. 

If you do wish to report your estimated natural gas use in CARROT you may utilize CARROT's new emission category: Optionally Reported - Subcategory: Estimated Natural Gas Usage. This new feature allows you to use CARROT's built-in calculation tools, but classifies the data as optional.

NOTE: If a partial tenant of a building has management control of the entire building, then the tenant should report 100% of the emissions from stationary combustion of Natural Gas for the entire building as they would have both operational and financial control of this emission source.

For more information about optionally reported sources see GRP 3.0, Chapter 12. Currently the California Registry only has approved methodologies for estimating indirect emissions from purchased electricity (see GRP 3.0, Chapter 6, Section III.6.2).

